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October 1, 2009
                                                    OCTOBER BULLETIN
The National Federation of the Blind of California invites you to join a “Celebration 
of Braille”, Oct. 22-25, 2009.  Make reservations now at: 510-490-8390, the                                              Hilton Hotel Newark/Fremont, at 39900 Balentine Drive, Newark, CA 94560                                                   Newark, CA  94560.  Room rates are $85.00 per night plus tax and the Convention

Registration is $15.00.  Pre-register now at www.nfbcal.org/nfbc/prereg09.html.                                 
The Hotel is accessible from Bart, Airports, Eastbay Paratransit, and Shuttle.

Pre-registration deadline is October 7th-2009.  Don’t miss the discounted registration prices.  After October 7th, registration will go up to $110.00,

                                              CONVENTION HIGHLIGHTS
On Thursday, we will kick off Convention Activities with a “Bridging for Braille”

event.  “Whozit” (NFB logo) will lead a walk across the Golden Gate Bridge.  This event will bring together the largest group in the most unusual location with the most influential people in California who are concerned about the “Braille Literacy Crisis”. We will be celebrating the 200th birthday of Louis Braille, the inventor of the code which has made it possible for blind people to have an education and training to live independently in their communities.  With your donations or sponsorship for those walking the Bridge Walk, we can make this happen. The bus carrying enthusiastic Federationist will depart from the Hilton Hotel at 11:00 AM sharp.  If you wish to join us, go to the NFB of California web sight to register to walk.  Sponsors will find a pledge form at the web sight, as well.  
Other convention highlights for Thursday include:  a meeting of the NFBC Board of directors and a reception featuring the California School for the Blind Jazz Ensemble.  On Friday, from 9: AM to 9: PM, there will be an Exhibit Hall open for those interested in Technology and products for the Blind.

Friday is Breakout Day which will include the following meetings: California Association of Guide Dog Users; Resolutions; Chapter on Aging; OCB Alumni Association Inc.; California Association of Blind students; the Art Group; and Parents of Blind Children, and more.  Introductory sessions for the KNFB Reader and GW Micro’s Book Sense will take place on Friday.  We will also have the first NFBC Bunco Game.  

On Saturday, we will hear from our national representative, Dr. Marc Maurer, president of the National Federation of the Blind.   Other speakers will address topics such as: Education, Rehabilitation, Social Security, Technology, Library Services, and Newsline for the Blind. 

Another highlight of our weekend will be the banquet on Saturday evening.  Five highly qualified college students will receive scholarships.  

On Sunday, we will come together for elections, resolutions, a financial report and conclude our convention at noon.
Child Care:  Please pre-register your children before October 7th in order for the NFBC to secure Campability’s staff.  We need to have at least twelve children registered for Friday, Saturday, and Sunday morning.

October is “Meet the Blind Month’.   Chapters all over the state are planning a variety of community outreach events to raise awareness of the truth about blindness and the need for Braille in our schools.  The Beach Cities Chapter will participate in two events:

“The Palomar College Health Fair” in San Marcos, and the “Senior Expo” in Oceanside.

White Cane Proclamation:  October 15th is National White Cane Day.  So far, four cities have recognized White Cane Day with a proclamation issued by the City Council in Newark, Fremont, Fresno and Stockton.  It is not too late to contact your local Mayors

Office to ask that they join us with a Proclamation.

California Association of Blind Students:  On Friday, October 23rd, CABS will hold its annual seminar and business meeting.  Registration will begin at 2:30 PM.  CABS will be selling coffee mugs for $10.00 each.  With a purchase of one of these mugs, you will receive free coffee all weekend. at the CABS Café, location TBA.
Monterey Chapter; On September 19th, an interested group of people came together to organize the NFB of Monterey Chapter.  Upon approval of the NFBC Board of Directors at the Convention, William Dickens will accept the charter as the newly elected president., 

We hope to see all of you in Newark for this outstanding Convention of the year.

